
 

 

 

 

 

St Ollie’s Building Update  
5th November 2020 

 

As we head towards the end of Week 5 Term 4, the significant changes to the old Administration 
Building are more obvious each day. 

Following three weekends of demolition work, Insite Construction have been onsite daily, clearing out 
excess fill in preparation for the construction of the building. In short, they are ‘digging down, and will 
then build up’. The hole in the ground is quite impressive, and the children have enjoyed watching a 
multitude of trucks come and go on a daily basis, removing the excess dirt. This hole is allowing for 
the three levels of administration to be constructed from the level of the Upper Quad. This will allow 
the children access to the new Library, directly from the play-space on the Upper Quad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Insite plan to have all digging completed by the end of business tomorrow, allowing for plumbing to 
begin early next week.  

We are grateful for the care and consideration Insite are taking in working onsite at Ollie’s. Work stops 
during prayer and assembly times each week, and as we move closer to the end of term, Insite’s 
consideration of parish and school events has been very much appreciated. 

OSHC Access during building 

Families who utilise OSHC, please ensure that you follow all processes regarding accessing the 
buildings for signing students in and out of the facility daily. These access procedures have been 
planned with the input of Insite, to ensure students and families are safe on school grounds. We also 
ask that you refrain from using the Staff Carpark as a thoroughfare at all times, due to safety concerns.  


